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   August 11, 2004

TO:

MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

Local

County of Los Angeles Metro Orange Line Resolution

The Los Angeles County Board of Supervisors today, Tuesday August 10th, voted unanimously to approve a motion co-authored by Supervisors Zev Yaroslavsky and Don Knabe regarding the Metro Orange Line.  The motion respectfully requests that the State appellate court consider the impact the stay, if upheld, will have on taxpayers, businesses and residents of the San Fernando Valley and on Los Angeles County as a whole and urges that the MTA fight this decision with all means at its disposal.  

The motion is attached for your convenience.

State

AB 1768 (Levine) 

Assembly Member Lloyd Levine will soon introduce amendments to AB 1768 which will address the legal issues surrounding the Metro Orange Line. The language will clarify current law with respect to the alternatives that need to be evaluated in the environmental process. The measure will have an urgency clause that would make it effective upon signature by the Governor.  The bill will need a floor vote in the Senate, which is anticipated to occur early next week and an Assembly floor vote soon thereafter.  Since the bill will have an urgency clause, the measure will require a two-thirds vote.  

Bay Area Bridges
The Los Angeles Times has been researching a story on the cost overruns of the Bay Area Bridges and the impact on the entire state of California’s transportation funding and is expected to run an article tomorrow.  Government Relations staff continue to monitor this issue.  

If you have any questions concerning the Local Brief please contact Art Henry of Board Research Services at (213) 922-6976. Please direct questions regarding State issues to Michael Turner, Government Relations Manager at (213) 922-2122 or Kimberly Yu, Government Relations Officer at (213) 922-4145.

